ATSC Board of Directors Meeting

January 21, 2003

Minutes

Board Members Present:  Phil Keating, President; Steve Lent, NCSL Rep; Celeste Szewczyk, Girls Commissioner/WAGS Rep; Andrew Rude, Secretary; Ron Greenhalgh, Treasurer; Jerry Ellison, Girls’ Coaches Representative; Dawn Dekker ODSL Club Rep; Matt Barlow, Boys Coach Rep; Les Crane, Fields and Equipment; Girls Player Reps; Ian Handerhan, Boy's Player Rep; Hilary Phillips, Uniforms   

Staff Present:  Grant Smith, Director of Coaching; Marta Cahill, Executive Director 

Other Attendees: Luis Gendive (coach B U11, B U12) 

President’s Report 

·        New ATSC Web site soon to be public.  Marta working on this. 

·        Marta Cahill announced her resignation as Executive Director, effective around March 1, 2003.  Will be recruiting a person to take her place.   

Treasurer’s Report 

Cash on hand as of 1/1/03 is $19,314.61.  Estimate of net carryover to fall 2003 season, including estimated income and expenses, expected to be close to $18,000.  In light of surplus, Treasurer suggested possibility of increasing scholarships for fall 2003 and increasing coaches courses.  Treasurer to develop budget scenarios for the February Board meeting in preparation for a budget proposal to present at the March Club Council meeting. 

Commissioner and League Reports 

Boys Commissioner: Not present. 

Girls Commissioner/WAGS Rep:  WAGS moving office.  Trying on-line registration and encountering a few glitches.  WAGS meeting and registration deadline for spring 2003 season Thursday, 1/23/03.   

NCSL Rep:  No report.  New Rep, Steve Lent, will attend NCSL meeting 1/22/03 with Lucy Jennings, who will help with this season’s registration. 

ODSL Rep: Discussed ODSL meeting: Registrar moving.  ODSL accepted applications for 2 new clubs; discussion of competition and moving divisions within ODSL; teams registering on-line.   

Director of Coaching Report 

 Presentations: 

Jan 23: Dr. Dan Freigang, sports psychologist U.S men’s national team. 

Feb 3: DC United Trainer (invited) and physical therapist on conditioning for injury prevention. 

Feb 17: Playing Soccer in College 

VYSA conference in Crystal City January 24 and 25. 

Coaches for spring 2003 season set.  Wants to have U9 team coaches hired in April prior to tryouts. 

Emphasis on tryouts to be on small-sided games. 

Draft copies of Coaches Handbook will be distributed soon for comment.   

New ATSC Web Site: To go on-line soon when switch domain name.      

Other Business: 

Date for Club Council meeting, tentatively in mid to late March but to be decided after NCSL meeting. 

·        Nomination Committee: 2 Board positions to become available: President and At-Large position (with resignation of Paul Smith as Referee Chair and Member-at-Large).  Nomination Committee composed of: Hilary Philips, Celeste Szewczyk, Jerry Ellison, Dawn Dekker, and Les Crane.  Player reps to remain through spring. 

Uniforms:  According to poll, most teams like the ATSC uniforms; some complaints about the fabric and the cut of the shorts by girls.  Hilary will explore obtaining different fabrics and different cut shorts from the supplier (Dynamic).  Uniform options to be discussed at Club Council meeting. 

Fields:  Field space to be tighter this spring due to increased use by other sports.  

